
 

 
The Mortgage Bankers Association (MBA) is the national association representing the real estate finance industry, 
an industry that employs more than 280,000 people in virtually every community in the country. Headquartered in 
Washington, D.C., the association works to ensure the continued strength of the nation's residential and 
commercial real estate markets, to expand homeownership, and to extend access to affordable housing to all 
Americans. MBA promotes fair and ethical lending practices and fosters professional excellence among real 
estate finance employees through a wide range of educational programs and a variety of publications. Its 
membership of over 2,200 companies includes all elements of real estate finance: mortgage companies, 
mortgage brokers, commercial banks, thrifts, REITs, Wall Street conduits, life insurance companies, and others in 
the mortgage lending field. For additional information, visit MBA's Web site: www.mba.org. 
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Wendy Penn is Vice President of Affordable Housing Initiatives at the 

Mortgage Bankers Association. In her role, she provides strategic leadership 

and management of MBA’s efforts to facilitate new solutions to housing 

affordability challenges. 

 

Wendy leads MBA’s CONVERGENCE initiative, including oversight of place-

based programs and the CONVERGENCE Knowledge Community, as well as 

managing the execution of a variety of projects designed to increase access to 

homeownership. 

Prior to joining MBA, Wendy spent 15 years with the National Association of REALTORS® where she 

managed their Housing Opportunity Program. 

 

Wendy is a member of the National Housing Conference’s National Advisory Council, the Up for 

Growth Action Board, and LUCAS Home Loans Advisory Board. She holds an MS degree in 

Management from the University of Maryland Global Campus, and a BS in Communications from 

James Madison University. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


